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The mission of Kappa Epsilon will be to unite pharmacy students, faculty, 

and alumni dedicated to empower its members to achieve personal and 

professional competence, to develop leaders within the profession and 

community, and to provide professional and philanthropic services.

The Bond is an official publication of Kappa Epsilon Fraternity, Inc. The 

magazine is published two times annually. Articles and pictures should be 

sent to the KE Executive Office, c/o Affinity Strategies, 121 W. State Street, 

Geneva, IL 60134, or to KE@affinity-strategies.com.

Mission Statement

mailto:KE%40affinity-strategies.com?subject=
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2017-2019 Grand Council Midterm Meeting, Charleston, SC

Top (L to R): Nikkina Hankins, Patrick Campbell, Denise Schultz, Erin Lingenfelter, Salvatore Bottiglieri, 
Cayla Marconi, Morgan Fleming 

Bottom (L to R): Lauren Clouse, Sara Snow, Christine Kane
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Greetings from your Grand President! 

The 2017-2018 academic year was very successful for Kappa Epsilon. Over the past year we 

have completed the pilot for our Regional Retreat program. We had an overwhelming amount 

of members interested in this program at convention, we selected one region to pilot the 

program, however we had four regions successfully pilot the program this year. Meetings were 

held in Regions A, B, C, and F, with the following chapters serving as host chapters: Lambda, 

Beta Tau, Psi, and Omega. In May 2018 the national fraternity went live with both our newly 

re-mastered website for both the public and members only domain. When you login, you will see 

the fraternity website has been moved to a new platform on MemberClicks. We hope this new 

change will help facilitate form submission for each chapter and communication amongst the 

members of our organization. Look for additional material and enhancements to the website 

over the next year. We also hosted one of several alumni socials this past June in Charlotte, NC 

with the plans to host two more events this coming year. We have also completed our BrightPink 

campaign this past year and exceeded our fundraising goal of $25,000. I am pleased to announce 

the fraternity has raised $26,714 for BrightPink to help support their BrightenUp workshops.  

Finally I am pleased to recognize all of our award winners from the past academic year:

• Zaneera Hassan, 2018 Nellie Wakeman Fellowship

• Petra Schultz, 2018 Career Achievement Award

• Kim Broedel-Zaugg, 2018 KE Merck Vanguard Award

• Anh Tran, 2018 Linda Rodgers Award

While many of you were on summer break, Grand Council met for our 

biannual midterm meeting at the Francis Marion Hotel in Charleston, SC. 

The meeting was held over two days on Friday & Saturday, August 3rd & 

4th. Our meeting had a packed agenda and we discussed topics related to 

upcoming projects and initiatives that we would like to move forward with 

over the next year. Some key topics that were discussed included:

• Convention planning for 2019, including 
speakers, off site events, and branding.

• Website enhancements and additional changes 
to complete over the next year.

• Regional Retreat Program and future directions.

• National mentorship program, with the hope to launch our 
new platform on the member’s page at Convention 2019.

• Grand Council chapter visitations for the coming year.

• Planning for 2019-2021 Budget and upcoming 
100 Year celebration activities.

President’s Corner

continue on the next page...
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On a more serious note, the national fraternity has decided to launch an 

assessment for all of its members. In order to meet the rising costs associated 

with doing business the office has recognized a significant financial deficit related 

to the rising costs of our insurance premiums. We are asking that each chapter 

collect an additional $20 per collegiate member and submit this fee with their 

October dues. I want you all to know this was a very difficult yet necessary 

decision that Grand Council had to make in order to meet the financial needs 

of our organization. We anticipate further discussion of our dues structure at 

national convention in 2019.

As we look ahead to the 2018-2019 academic year I have high aspirations and 

goals for our Grand Council. We hope to host at least two more alumni social 

events in two cities over the next year to help re-engage and reconnect alumni 

around the country. We will put forward a lot of time and effort on continued 

developments and enhancements to both our public and members only sections 

of the national website. One of the major enhancements we would like to launch is 

a mentorship platform on the members only page that would allow for discussion 

boards amongst KE members around the country on focused topics related to 

pharmacy and career development. Stay tuned on more developments related to 

our mentorship program. We are also working on officer transition tools for our 

chapters to be presented at convention.

Finally, please look for the 2019 Convention website, our goal is to have the site 

available to all users by November 2018. The page will have all of the details you 

will need about the meeting, with an agenda overview, speaker information as well 

as travel, hotel and things to do in Charleston. The site will allow you to register for 

the meeting, book your hotel room, and order your convention T-shirt. Below are 

the 2019 Convention registration rates:

• Alumni (Early Bird): $475

• Alumni (General) $500

• Collegiate (Early Bird) $400

• Collegiate (General) $425

Please note that all rooms on the hotel room block will fit up to four guests at no 

added costs for quad occupancy. I do want to remind everyone that the hotel is 

part of The Historic Hotels of America, and was built in 1924. Due to the age of the 

building each hotel room can be configured differently with various size bathrooms 

and bedroom spaces. Grand Council is looking forward to seeing you all at the 

2019 National Convention at the Francis Marion Hotel, in Charleston, SC from July 

31-August 3, 2019. I know you all will love this city for the many reasons I have 

continued to visit including it’s food, attractions, beaches, night life, and shopping!

In the BOND,  

Salvatore M Bottiglieri, PharmD, BCOP 

Kappa Epsilon Grand President
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As the Alpha chapter, we are one of three professional pharmacy fraternities on 

campus, and have established ourselves in the historical archives of the University 

of Minnesota College of Pharmacy. Our membership is small yet comprised 

of students with diverse interests and experiences. We have enjoyed creating 

opportunities for community outreach and education, such as our Bright Pink 

Bake Sale. During this event, we provided awareness and education about breast 

and ovarian cancers to women locally. On the Twin Cities campus, we have built 

a relationship with The Theresa Living Center in St. Paul, Minnesota to provide 

pharmacy assistance to women and children transitioning from homelessness. 

We also schedule two dates per semester to volunteer at places such as Feed My 

Starving Children and Second Harvest Heartland. The 2017 – 2018 academic year 

was rewarding for our Alpha chapter members, and we look forward to future 

projects and events throughout the 2018-2019 academic year!

Chapter Updates

ALPHA
University of Minnesota College of Pharmacy | Minneapolis, MN

October 2017 – Second Harvest Heartland 

Kappa Epsilon members volunteered time to assist in the packaging of dry-goods and food to help reduce hunger in 
our local communities.

February 2018 – Bright Pink Bake Sale 

Kappa Epsilon sold homemade baked goods in the College of Pharmacy lounge to raise money for Bright Pink.  
Proceeds from this sale, along with our other fundraiser contributions, will be donated to our partner organization 
Bright Pink, so they can continue their mission to help educate women about breast and ovarian cancer.
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Every year the Lambda Chapter at the University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill 

teams up with the Carolina Association for Pharmacy Students (CAPS) to put on 

the Red Dress Fashion Show to benefit the American Heart Association (AHA). 

In order to raise money, we sell tickets to the event to family, friends, faculty, 

and other students, as well as sell raffle tickets during the event. Since starting 

this event, we have built some great relationships with local businesses who are 

willing to donate items and/or gift cards for our raffle. Our sisters and mister love 

this event because we are able to shop around at local boutiques to find outfits 

to borrow for the fashion show. Our wonderful advisor, Dr. Heidi Anksorus, and a 

beloved alumni and professor, Dr. Jo Ellen Rodgers, serve as emcees for the event 

every year. KE and the school at large have a wonderful time at the event, and we 

love that it allows us to raise money for the AHA. This year we were able to donate 

$851 to the AHA! It is great to team up with other organizations in order to raise 

money for more than just our main philanthropies of breast and ovarian cancer. 

This event also brings a giant sense of community to Chapel Hill. People from all 

different pharmacy organizations and fraternities show support at this event, and 

contribute to the event’s success. Our recruitment/special projects co-chairs put a 

lot into making the Red Dress Fashion Show a successful event every year. 

Chapter Updates

LAMBDA
University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill | Chapel Hill, NC

This photo shows (from left to right) our wonderful emcees, Dr. Jo Ellen Rodgers and Dr. Heidi Anksorus, as well as our 
recruitment/special projects co-chairs, Alexandra Guthart and Yuhong Liu. 

Our models in their fashion show attire! 

Top: Shirley Guo, Chuyin Fan, Aparna Krishnamurthy, Paige Cawley, Emily Leonard, Marissa Ross, Savannah 
McPherson, Chae Jang, Pooja Shah, Yan Ya, Kevin Lanzo (our first ever boy!)

Middle: Jessie Jin, Kelsey Fletcher, Emily Chang

Bottom: Kiah Freeman
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Chapter Updates

XI
University of Texas at Austin | Austin, TX

Kappa Epsilon Xi Chapter at the University of Texas at Austin had an amazing 

year filled with service events, two events where we educated people about their 

health,  a new scavenger hunt for our new members, a bunch of fun socials, and 

a few fundraising opportunities for BrightPink. We managed to induct eleven new 

members this school year and raise close to four-hundred dollars for BrightPink.

Our service events this year included educating elementary school children with 

our chapter initiative of poison prevention awareness. We presented a Yum/

Yuck poster during Longhorn Halloween, ExploreUT, and an elementary school 

science night. Longhorn Halloween and ExploreUT are events that UT Austin puts 

on that give organizations a chance to educate the younger population. We also 

volunteered at the ALS walk where we helped pass out t-shirts. 

Kappa Epsilon Xi chapter participated in two community health events with 

Project Collaborate at the Foundation Community Health Fair as well as Vestido 

Rojo. Both of these events were in conjunction with another organization, 

Hispanic Association of Pharmacists (HAP), and included sending a group of 

student pharmacists from both organizations to screen patient’s glucose, blood 

pressure, and BMI. We referred patients that had high values to the pharmacists 

and helped educate the public about their readings. Through these efforts, we 

helped over two-hundred individuals!

FROM TOP LEFT: Lauren Welton-Arndt, Ashley Sotoodeh, Ashley Baladhay, Christina Israel, Patrice Carmouche, 
Dorothy Tran, Volonda Jackson, Robert Moton 

FROM BOTTOM LEFT: Steven Swank, Hannah Bustillos, Jacquelyn Brondo, Mary Nguyen, Simone Donnelly, 
Rebecca Belmontes. 

continue on the next page...
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This year the Xi chapter implemented a scavenger hunt for the new members and with 

each clue they found, they learned more about Kappa Epsilon’s history.  After the new 

members were initiated, and we hosted our semi-annual banquet. In the fall semester 

we had nine initiates while in the spring we had two. We plan to continue this scavenger 

hunt in the years to come.

As for socials, we met up with a few KE alumni at planned alumni dinners,  bouldered 

together, had a pizza social, played games at Dave & Busters, visited the Graffiti Park in 

Austin, went to a frozen yogurt shop, hosted a studying social at a coffee shop named 

MonkeyNest, and joined each other at two banquets. We had many opportunities to get 

to know our fellow members, try new things, and see new places around Austin.

We fundraised hundreds of dollars by hosting multiple t-shirt decorating sessions in 

October for breast cancer awareness, as well as during our new member bake sale. We 

also teamed up with another organization in pharmacy school, Christian Pharmacists 

Fellowship International (CPFI), to raise money through donations and a bake sale to give 

comfort kits to SAFE place. SAFE place is a clinic that offers 24/7 medical care and forensic 

exams to sexually assaulted individuals. 

Throughout these events our chapter has grown closer and helped the community at 

large! We plan to increase the number of events as well as do more ovarian cancer and 

breast cancer awareness activities in the upcoming year. 

Continued...

XI
University of Texas at Austin | Austin, TX

FROM TOP LEFT: Mary Nguyen, Christina Israel, Ashton Rhea, Ashley Sotoodeh, Savita Senthil, Patrice 
Carmouche, Chelsea Griffin, Robert Moton, Steven Swank, Ashley Baladhay, Volonda Jackson, Robert 
Stewart, Simone Donnelly 

FROM BOTTOM LEFT: Alex Yap, Hannah Bustillos, Lauren Welton-Arndt, Michelle Tran, Jacquelyn Brondo 
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Chapter Updates

PI
Purdue University | West Lafayette, IN

Hello from Indiana! The Pi Chapter of Kappa Epsilon is located on Purdue University’s 

campus in West Lafayette, Indiana. We had a great spring semester that included a 

wonderful initiation ceremony and a fantastic Founder’s Day celebration. Our Founder’s 

Day celebration had a theme titled “Growing the Future Rooted in the Past.” Along with 

the theme, the attendees all received a flower pot and were able to decorate the flower 

pot with various painting supplies for a fun arts and crafts activity before the upcoming 

stressful finals. Most importantly, we had one of our most esteemed alumnae come and 

speak, Krissy Kane, who is the current VP Collegiate Development for Grand Council. 

She talked about her experience in the Pi Chapter. She relayed the great memories 

and opportunities that have happened because of her Kappa Epsilon involvement. We 

are always very excited to have Krissy come back to speak with us. We were also very 

blessed to have two other alumni join us for the celebration, Jane and Margaret! In 2017, 

the Pi Chapter was awarded the Alumni Outreach Award, so we are gracious to our 

alumni for their leadership and are looking forward to continued alumni involvement.

With such a spectacular spring semester, we are extremely excited for our fall semester. 

The Pi Chapter started on Purdue’s campus in 1948. This fall marks Pi Chapters 70th 

Anniversary. The college of pharmacy is graciously organizing a large dinner for this 

anniversary. Pi Chapter alumni are coming to celebrate this momentous occasion 

with us in November. We are currently working on rummaging through the years of 

scrapbooks that our alumni created to make a slideshow to enjoy during the dinner. It is 

very neat to see how the Pi Chapter has operated in past decades! 

Founder’s Day

Front Row (L to R) Molly Towns, Sydney Shelton, Lindsey Allen, Amanda Gourley, Sarah Baumer, Veronica 
Disher, Emily Martin, Nicole Kaminsky, Briee Landis, Margaret Haehl,

Second Row: Krissy Kane, Kristina Rosus, Melissa Bash, Oliva Ruthstatz, Erin Flynn, Morgan Kuenning, 
Murphy O’Toole, Kelly Weaver, Alyssa  Mulhall, Jake Leclaire, Hannah Evers, Jane Hammock, Allison Snyder

Initiation

Front Row (L to R): Sarah, Nicole, Emily, Grace, Morgan, LaSeanna, Haley, Olivia, Amanda 

Second Row (L to R): Veronica, Melissa, Allison, Jake, Erin, Murphy, Emily, Sarah, Molly

Third Row (L to R): Briee, Maggie, Lydia, Kelly

THE BOND, FALL 2018
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Chapter Updates

PSI
Ohio Northern University | Ada, OH 

Hello to all of Kappa Epsilon from our little corner of Northwest Ohio. 

The past year has been especially busy for us here at Ohio Northern. After being challenged to increase 

fundraising for Bright Pink, our exec members came up with some really fun and unconventional ways 

(for us, at least!) to get the donations flowing! Last fall we had our very first teal bake sale. Members 

donated a huge assortment of baked goods – ranging from cake pops to teal fudge, and we set up 

shop in the pharmacy building! Likewise, in the spring, we hosted our very first teal meal with teal 

colored pasta, alfredo, chicken, baked goods, and punch! Traditionally, our chapter has focused a lot 

on breast cancer awareness, however we have been trying to weave in much more ovarian cancer 

awareness as well – hence the teal! 

While there is always a lot going on at our chapter, I would like to take a moment to talk about our 

experience with the first annual regional retreat in April of this year. Psi was selected to be the first to 

host the Region C regional retreat, and I believe that we were also the first to go live with it! Although 

we felt as if we were improvising during the planning process, it was such an honor to be the first in 

our region, and kind of fun to figure it out as we went! The weekend kicked off with Erin Lingenfelter 

arriving on campus. Before festivities began, we gave her a tour of our pharmacy building. We are 

proud to call her a polar bear alumni of both Ohio Northern University and Psi chapter. That evening 

we hosted a “Mocktail Party” – where members of our chapter were able to meet and spend some 

time with Erin and each other. The retreat began in the early afternoon on Saturday and ran through 

continue on the next page...

Breast and ovarian cancer awareness themed cake pops 
donated and sold at Psi Chapter’s first ever teal bake sale. 
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Sunday morning. We met delegates from the Pi, Rho, Alpha Phi, Beta 

Zeta, and Beta Pi Chapters! The “business” side of the retreat consisted 

of different presentations from attending chapters on various aspects of 

KE – social, service, national projects, etc. Each presentation typically also 

had a discussion period afterwards. The “social” side of the retreat was a 

little more challenging for us to plan. If you’ve ever been to Ada, Ohio, or 

any small town in Ohio, for that matter, you may know that there’s not 

as much to do as larger towns. Thankfully, our six lane bowling alley was 

able to squeeze us in, and the group headed over for some Jalapeños 

(Ada version of chipotle) and bowling! Overall, hosting the regional retreat 

was a success. We learned a lot, had a lot of fun, and most importantly, 

made bonds with members from other chapters!

Continued…

PSI
Ohio Northern University | Ada, OH 

Delegates from Psi, Pi, Rho, Alpha Phi, Beta Zeta, Beta Pi enjoy a bowling break during regional retreat 
at Ohio Northern University! 
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Hey y’all! We the Alpha Beta Chapter from Southwestern Oklahoma State 

University College of Pharmacy in Weatherford, Oklahoma. First things first, 

we joyfully welcomed 10 new members into our chapter last year! Our new 

members participated in a service project that collected clothing items for a 

local non-profit hospital.

Our chapter goals include promoting philanthropy amongst our members. 

Usually in the spring semesters, we raise money to fund-raise for Relay 

for Life by selling gourmet donuts, hosting a pancake dinner, and flocking 

(putting plastic lawn flamingos in people’s yards for ransom). This spring, we 

found out that one of our members on rotations was in a time of need due 

to a medical family emergency. So we concentrated our efforts to financially 

help with medical expenses.

We also like to stay active in the community and incorporate the public for 

our philanthropy project. For Bright Pink, we were able to raise $370 by 

hosting a chili supper that was open to the public and selling t-shirts. We 

host a Halloween gathering for all pharmacy students called “Apothescary” 

each year to promote comradery amongst the college. We participated in our 

annual flag football game where we joined with a fellow fraternity Kappa Psi 

Chapter Updates

ALPHA BETA
Southwestern Oklahoma State University | Weatherford, OK

Members pose for a celebratory photo after winning the annual chapter vs. faculty volleyball game.

Pictured: Front Row:  Meagan Holley, Kaylee Greenroyd, Mariana Sanchez, Elaney Schmidt, Makayla Herbst, Shelley Mueller, 
Caroline O’Hare. 

Middle Row: Mandee Davis, Ashlea Herzfeld, Raven Hayworth, CayCee Griffin, Maddie Moss, Amanda Geisler, Victoria 
Thompson, Ryan Voth, Cara Zellner, Erin Selby. 

Back Row: Kayla Woods, Cassie Shaw, Schyler Burke, Carsi Newton, Alexis Lovett, and Karis Terrell. continue on the next page...
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and competed against Phi Delta Chi. The earnings from concessions are donated to the winner’s 

charity of choice. Last year, we won and were able to donate those earnings to Bright Pink.

We engage in many social events throughout the year including our Thanksgiving Dinner, a chapter 

vs. faculty volleyball game, and a Galentine’s celebration. This last spring we held our annual 

Founder’s Day event with a dinner and a presentation of awards. Several alumnae participated, 

including our guest speaker, who is a fellow KE and faculty member.

We are currently gearing up to host our annual PharmCORP event. During PharmCORP, we have 

members volunteering in various labs throughout the college of pharmacy including: compounding, 

dispensing, and IV preparation. In these labs, our members assist the students in different activities 

pertaining to pharmacy practice. Last year, we hosted a record breaking number of participants 

that came in from all parts of the state. This year, we are hoping to surpass that and introduce even 

more students to the profession of pharmacy!

We look forward to seeing everyone in Charleston in 2019!

Continued...

ALPHA BETA
Southwestern Oklahoma State University | Weatherford, OK

Members Meagan Holley and Claire Bullard help PharmCORP 
participants in the clinical skills lab workshop. 
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continue on the next page...

Last August, the Alpha Theta Chapter attended the Kappa Epsilon National 

Convention in New Orleans, Louisiana. We had a wonderful time getting to 

explore this unique city and learn even more about our organization and our 

future profession. We got to explore Jackson Square, eat lots of Cajun food, 

and take a boat tour around the city. At the meeting, our chapter was awarded 

Outstanding Chapter for 2015-2016. Our advisor, Dr. Melanie Reinhardt, was also 

awarded the 2017 Unicorn Award, which recognizes her contributions to our 

organization. We are extremely proud of all of our members and our advisors for 

their wonderful work to help our chapter shine. Our chapter learned so much, 

found great networking opportunities, and got to visit a beautiful city.

Chapter Updates

ALPHA THETA
University of Arkansas for Medical Sciences | Little Rock, AR

PAG E  17

Our members who attended KE Convention in New Orleans with our Outstanding 
Chapter Award

Back Row (Left to Right): Erica Ridley, Emma Matherne, Brittany Gaspard, Dr. Melanie Reinhardt, Jayme 
Holland, Abby Williams, Autumn Stice

Front Row (Left to Right): Jessica Hargis, Lauren Burgess, Dipali Patel, Julianne Mott, Shelby Wall, 
Jennifer Bounds

A L P H A  T H E T A
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Throughout the 2017-2018 year, our chapter threw fun socials and fundraisers like Taco Tuesday, a Christmas ornament 

exchange, and Galentine’s Day. For our recruitment event, we had a Pups and Pops social at a dog park. It was a great 

way to break the ice and get to know prospective members. Our biggest philanthropy event each year are the Pharmacy 

Olympics. This is a competition that allows UAMS pharmacy students and their friends the opportunity to compete against 

each other in fun events like a gowning and garbing obstacle course. Proceeds from this event went to support ovarian 

cancer research. The top three teams win prizes and all teams involved have a good time. Plus, it’s a great stress relief from 

our busy school schedules. We also have a Bright Pink presentation each October to educate our fellow classmates on risk 

factors and symptoms of breast and ovarian cancer. Teal Light Night, hosted each year by the Clinton Library in Little Rock, 

is a evening for patients and their families who have been affected by ovarian cancer. As a chapter, we are lucky enough to 

be able to contribute. All in all, Alpha Theta has had a great year, and we look forward to another!

Continued…

ALPHA THETA
University of Arkansas for Medical Sciences | Little Rock, AR

Ornament Exchange Christmas Party

Back Row: Dana Hamilton, Whitney Lumpkin, 
Kathryn Barfield, Mollie Wolfe, Jennifer Belz 
,Lindsey Clay, Marina Swanson, Caylin Carson, 
Jacqueline Dodwell, Kristen Lovelady, Jessica 
Hargis, Kayla Eveld, Dr. Melanie Reinhardt, 
Anna James

Front Row: Marissa Johnston, Katie Connelly, 
Lauren Burgess, Julianne Mott, Sara Cox, 
Emma Matherne, Abigail Williams, Brittany 
Herpin, Erica Ridley
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Chapter Updates

ALPHA LAMBDA
University of South Carolina, College of Pharmacy | Columbia, SC 

continue on the next page...

Greetings from the Alpha Lambda Chapter at the University of South Carolina, 

College of Pharmacy! The Alpha Lambda Chapter puts together several service 

events throughout the year to raise awareness for Breast & Ovarian Cancer. 

In September, we participate in a ‘Butterfly Release’ event hosted by the South 

Carolina Ovarian Cancer Coalition. Our members help hand out pamphlets about 

ovarian cancer to passer-byers and listen to several speakers. At the end of the 

event, each person releases a butterfly to honor of a lost life, a current fighter or 

survivor of this disease. In October, our chapter holds t-shirt fundraisers, marketing 

“Cocky For A Cure” around the University of South Carolina’s campus, with support 

from our favorite mascot, ‘Cocky’. Last fall, the Alpha Lambda chapter was lucky 

enough to host ‘Brighten Up!’ workshop with a Bright Pink representative on our 

campus. We also participate in community service projects in the surrounding 

Columbia area. This year’s favorite was Night to Shine, a joy prom for children 

and adults with special needs, hosted by the Tim Tebow Foundation. The Alpha 

Lambda chapter took on the role of “food service” and brought food and drinks to 

all of the guests throughout the night.

After we serve, our sisters like to relax and create life-long connections with our 

sisters at various social events! We host GNO dinners, workout classes, TV viewing 

parties and more! Our favorite socials were Friendsgiving and Galentine’s Day!

South Carolina Ovarian Cancer Coalition Butterfly Release

Our sisters joined survivors and families at the annual ‘Butterfly Release’ event hosted by the 
South Carolina Ovarian Cancer Coalition. We passed out informational pamphlets about 
the disease and at the end we joined in releasing the butterflies, honoring those who’ve been 
affected by Ovarian Cancer.

Bottom Row (Left to Right): Sommer Farmer, Vanessa Ermani, Madeline Belk, and Bailey Kernan.

Top Row (Left to Right): Julia Brown, Holly Goetz, Maya Jenkins, Kelly Brown, Amelia Slane, Riley Curtin, Aarial Farmer, 
and Savannah Martin.
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Alpha Lambda Chapter hosting our 2nd Annual Women in Pharmacy Day Event!

In the Spring, we hosted our 2nd Annual ‘Women in Pharmacy Day’, where our 

chapter highlights the outstanding female students, faculty, and staff at our 

College of Pharmacy. We invite one female faculty member to speak on her 

pharmacy journey and to discuss the female mentors and role models in her life.

Finally, we are excited to welcome a new class of 25 members this Fall 2018 and 

are looking forward to our ‘Bid Day’ at the Riverbanks Zoo & Garden. We are so 

excited to see what this school year has to offer!

Continued…

ALPHA LAMBDA
University of South Carolina, College of Pharmacy | Columbia, SC

Sisters at the ‘Walk for Life & Famously Hot Pink Half Marathon’ hosted by Palmetto Health!

Leadership Retreat

Sisters attended the annual ‘Leadership Retreat’ held by one of the four Colleges of Pharmacy in 
South Carolina, this year at Nephron Pharmaceuticals! We learned our personal leadership styles 
and we learned how to work with other leadership styles that might differ from our own. We also 
learned tools for bettering communication!

Bottom Row (Left to Right): Alyssa Bryan, Aubree Justus, Sarah Corpening, Victoria Phan, Erin 
Fallaw, and Asia Johnson.

Top Row (Left to Right): Julia Brown, Alexa Swingle, Katrina Phelps, Emily Smith, Amelia Slane, 
Olivia Alewine, Kelly Brown, Holly Goetz, Abbie Bouknight, and Rachel LeClair.
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Greetings from the Kappa Epsilon Alpha Omicron chapter at St. Louis College of 

Pharmacy in St. Louis, MO. We currently have 65 active members and we are looking 

forward to welcoming new members this fall.

St. Louis College of Pharmacy has transitioned into a seven year program giving 

students the opportunity to earn a bachelor’s degree, as well as a Pharm.D.  This school 

year, the college has expanded its bachelor’s programs to include a bachelor of science 

in biomedical studies, pharmaceutical chemistry, and pharmaceutical sciences. The 

school is also offering a bachelor of arts in global health and medical humanities. With 

these new bachelor degree options, it allows students to tailor their education to their 

career goals. 

This past year, St. Louis College of Pharmacy opened up a brand new state of the art 

recreation and student life building, with a 220-bed residence hall and new dining 

facilities. The building also includes a recreational center equipped with a competitive 

gymnasium, intramural gymnasium, a fitness center, and the largest indoor track in the 

state of Missouri. 

During the 2017-2018 school year, we continued to expand our ovarian cancer 

awareness week in September. The chapter sold welcome bags for incoming freshman, 

which were filled with all the essentials that a freshman might forget on move-in day, to 

Chapter Updates

ALPHA OMICRON
St. Louis College of Pharmacy | St. Louis, MO

Active members meet with potential new members during Meet the Greeks

Madi Thompson, Madi Morgan, Kelsey Schmidt, Leah Blocker, Summer Byerley, Emily Stock, Johanna Callier, 
Hilah Fish, Vanessa Schrumm, Nicole Gorsuch, Thara Kottoor, Anne Marie Gerke, Maryam Azam, Morgan 
Ellebrecht, and Mink Kim

continue on the next page...
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help raise money for Bright Pink. Some other activities of the awareness week included, a school-

wide corn hole tournament and a walking taco sale to also help raise money for Bright Pink. The 

chapter invited an ovarian cancer nurse and survivor to educate the campus on the risks and early 

detection of ovarian cancer. 

This past spring, we hosted our fourth annual organ donation week, in honor of our late sister 

Morgan Ciota. During this week we honor Morgan and her passion for organ donation. We 

informed the campus on the benefits and importance of organ donation and encouraged the 

campus to sign up to become an organ donor. After the most recent organ donation week, we 

have expanded the number of students on campus that are organ donors by at least 50.

As our chapter continues to grow each year, we could not be more proud of our strong sisterhood 

bond and involvement with the campus and the St. Louis area. The Alpha Omicron chapter is 

excited to see all the opportunities and experiences the 2018-2019 school year will bring!

Continued...

ALPHA OMICRON
St. Louis College of Pharmacy | St. Louis, MO

Deliver Carnations to cancer patients at Siteman Cancer Center

First Row: Abby Hart, Katrina Trentham, Taylor Klein, Ashley Collins, and Maddie Remelius

Second Row: Taylor Capps, Baily Johnson, Amanda Huber, Kristin Potthast, Karissa 
Archambault, Kendall Schwentker, Sydnie Day, Courtney Deiters, and Emily Stock
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Hello, from the Alpha Phi chapter at Duquesne University in the beautiful city of 

Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania! Here in the Steel City we have been working very hard 

over the past few years to increase public knowledge about breast and ovarian 

cancer. We continue to devote our time year after year, increasing our contributions 

to breast and ovarian cancer foundations. September and October are our most 

exciting and busiest months on the “Bluff,” as we have endless events to support 

women’s health!

As a Catholic university, we strive to let the Spirit guide us in everything that we do. 

We start the month of October off with a prayer service around one of our fountains 

on campus, which we dye pink for breast cancer awareness! We coordinate our 

efforts with a social sorority on campus, Zeta Tau Alpha, as their philanthropy is also 

breast cancer. A priest from the University Chapel joins us as we say a few prayers 

that acknowledge health, faith and wellness. Afterwards, we set pink rubber ducks 

into the fountain. This is always a special event for us, as it is a reminder to the 

university and the public the importance of breast cancer awareness. 

Another event that we participate in with other pharmacy organizations is our annual 

Duquesne University Health and Wellness fair. All of the pharmacy organizations 

on campus set up tables downtown in the city and provide health information, 

screenings to the general public and even Zumba lessons. Our chapter hands out 

information concerning women’s health as well as pink and teal ribbons for breast 

and ovarian cancer awareness. Most importantly, we educate the public on breast 

and ovarian cancer signs, symptoms, and screening information, using donations 

from local health institutions. The fair is a staple event to our University, as we lay 

down the foundation for a healthy lifestyle with the general public’s best interest. 

We continue to kick off the fall semester in such a sweet way with a bake sale 

for ovarian cancer. During the bake sale, sisters donate and sell baked goods in 

addition to providing pamphlets to all of our patrons in order to spread awareness 

of ovarian cancer. Throughout the month of October, we also have a t-shirt sale 

every Tuesday and Thursday, where we sell our annual design of breast cancer 

t-shirts. Our National Chairs always create a popular design of incorporating a 

Pittsburgh theme filled with pink and hope. Both the bake sale and t-shirt sales 

are very rewarding to us as a chapter, as we donate 100% of our profits to multiple 

breast and ovarian cancer foundations, both locally and nationally. 

Chapter Updates

ALPHA PHI
Duquesne University | Pittsburgh, PA

Sisters attending the Duquesne University Health Fair representing Kappa Epsilon and Women’s 
Health, in downtown Pittsburgh.
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Continued...

ALPHA PHI
Duquesne University | Pittsburgh, PA

Annual spring picture in front of Bayer Learning Center, one of the pharmacy buildings on campus.

Current president Stephanie Franciscus 
accompanied by her parents, all supporting 
pink at the Annual Women’s Health Luncheon.

Our breast cancer t-shirt design for fall of 2018.

While we look forward to these sales year after year, they only 

prepare our chapter for our most successful event of the year, The 

Women’s Health Luncheon. This luncheon is open to all students, 

faculty, alumni, friends and family. We take this opportunity to hear 

from inspiring breast and ovarian cancer survivors. All guests enjoy 

a buffet style lunch and receive a favor sponsored by Giant Eagle 

Pharmacy. In addition, there’s a Chinese auction and numerous 

vendors that sell jewelry and makeup. Our event is so meaningful 

that everyone who attends color coordinates in either pink or teal, 

as another example of support. All of our profits from the luncheon 

tickets, Chinese auction, 50/50 raffle and a percentage of the sales 

from our vendors are 100% contributed to our fundraising for 

breast and ovarian cancer awareness. We continue to surpass our 

achievements year after year, that the sisters of our chapter were 

able to raise a little over $4,800 to donate to various breast and 

ovarian cancer foundations last year. This event is so special to us 

as a chapter of Kappa Epsilon and as young women of pharmacy!

As you can see, the chapter of Alpha Phi treasures this time of year. 

We flourish as student pharmacists and together as sisters, we are 

empowered women who continue to support women’s health, with 

the hopes of making a difference in the lives of others.
Left, current president Stephanie Franciscus 
alongside past president, Carly Bryan at our 
end of year banquet.
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Chapter Updates

ALPHA PSI
Lloyd L Gregory School of Pharmacy | West Palm Beach, FL

Greetings from sunny West Palm Beach, Florida, home of the Alpha Psi chapter 

at the Lloyd L Gregory School of Pharmacy. For the 2018-2019 school year, our 

chapter is looking to recruit new members in order to add to our current 9 active 

members that we have. Unfortunately, we did not recruit new members during 

the fall 2018 semester, but we are looking to hold a spring 2019 recruitment 

rush and highlight our chapter. Our chapter is happy to announce that at the 

end of the spring 2018 semester, we initiated a new advisor to our chapter who 

is perfect for the job! He is an oncology pharmacist and we are excited to see 

what perspective and ideas he has for the chapter.  We also want to focus more 

on our philanthropies of breast and ovarian cancer. Breast cancer awareness 

in our chapter is promoted through our annual Pink It Out Day. We decorate 

the lobby of the pharmacy school in pink, bring in food items and drinks that 

are also pink, and provide information about breast cancer to the student body 

and faculty. Breast cancer is also promoted through our Mr. Pharmacy event. It 

is a male pageant competition where we highlight the men in our school, and 

let them show off in their white coats, perform a talent, and a do small question 

and answer section. The men wear pink ties and we do a small intermission 

where we talk about breast cancer and how to get involved. In October 2018 we 

will be attending the American Cancer Society’s Making Strides Against Breast 

Cancer walk in West Palm Beach. Our chapter will be attending in addition to 

other students and faculty from the pharmacy school. 

Alpha Psi Chapter with Grand President Sal Bottigleri during a chapter visitation. 

From left: Advisor, Dr. Christopher Elder, Taylor Anderson, Taylor Watkins, Javier Barrios, and Cristina Sprouse. 

From right: Grand President Sal Bottigleri, Matthew Spotorno, Jenna Thiel, and Jennifer Dery. 
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Chapter Updates

ALPHA PSI
Lloyd L Gregory School of Pharmacy | West Palm Beach, FL

In January 2019, we will be partnering with the Palm Beach Fire Department and 

performing pharmacy services such as blood pressure readings, glucose readings, 

and medication counseling which will collectively be known as a Brown Bag Event. 

Another pharmacy related event we have participated in is the annual health fair 

that is put on by the pharmacy school. Our chapter is responsible for heading the 

booths of both men’s and women’s health and children’s health. We spend time 

putting together posters and provide education to the community. 

The Alpha Psi Chapter is looking forward to expanding our number of active 

members in the chapter and focusing on being more of a professional organization 

rather than being the standard definition of a fraternity. We hope to have a 

successful 2018-2019 school year! 

Alpha Psi members showing off our pink during our annual Pink It Out Day to promote 
breast cancer awareness. 

From left: Advisor, Dr. Christopher Elder, Taylor Anderson, Jenna Thiel, Cristina Sprouse, Javier Barrios, Linda 
Meteyer, and Taylor Watkins. 
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Hello from the mountains of Western North Carolina! Beta Mu Chapter is located 

in beautiful Asheville, North Carolina on the University of North Carolina – 

Asheville Campus. We are the satellite campus for the University of North Carolina 

Eshelman School of Pharmacy and feel very fortunate to have a sister campus, 

Lambda Chapter, in Chapel Hill! The 2017-2018 school year proved to be one of 

our most challenging and rewarding years yet. We welcomed a bright new class 

of 15 young men and women to bring our chapter total to about 45 pharmacy 

students! Throughout the year, we hosted many events, social and philanthropic, 

and look forward to this next year to come. Part of what is so wonderful about 

being on a smaller campus is the tight-knit family that we become and the social 

and professional friendships that emerge between our members, faculty, advisors 

and local alumni!

Following the tragic loss of one of our members last October, we created new 

initiatives to support our members on a professional level as well as an emotional 

one. The Beta Mu Chapter, in conjunction with the Lambda Chapter, strives to 

begin fundraising for an endowment that will fund student awards, wellness 

initiatives and honor the memory of our dear friend and colleague. 

Chapter Updates

BETA MU
University of North Carolina – Asheville Campus | Asheville, NC

continue on the next page...

Wearing teal for Ovarian Cancer Awareness month! 

Pictured from left to right and back to front: Ally Jarvi, Tyler Pasour, Lee Arphai, Austin Creith, Ryan 
Rodriguez, Brittany Stone, Iris Kim, Michael Nam, Mary Lou Nicolazzo, Damian Peterson, Peter 
Thao, and Jenna Caldwell.

THE BOND, FALL 2018
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In March, Beta Mu welcomed a breast cancer survivor to speak at a Brighten Up 

Workshop hosted by Bright Pink! At this casual dinner, pharmacy students and 

Kappa Epsilon members learned about Breast Cancer and Ovarian Cancer Awareness 

initiatives. We learned statistics, prevention tactics, and even social media apps 

that can help teach and remind women about screening techniques! Some of our 

smaller fundraising events throughout the year included a Chili Cook-Off, a fitness 

competition, and a clothing drive for our local homeless shelters. 

Also in the Spring, we hosted our most exciting event of the year, Scouting Out 

Pharmacy! At this event, Girl Scouts from all over North Carolina come to our 

campus to receive their First Aid badges. During the day, we have fun and exciting 

activities for the Girl Scouts. Some of these activities include compounding 

chapstick, taking a virtual tour through an Emergency Department, games like “Is 

this Candy or Medicine”, and even getting in the back of an ambulance to speak 

with a real-life EMT! This event is so loved by all of the Girl Scouts that it has become 

a yearly event that we host and look forward to each fall!

Overall, we have grown exponentially as a chapter, and we are looking forward to 

new successes and challenges that we will encounter this year!

Peter Thao, current KE President Elect, assists a young Girl Scout in mixing 
her own compounded chapstick! 

Pictured: Tyler Pasour (back left) and Virginia Bland (back right)

Continued...

BETA MU
University of North Carolina – Asheville Campus | Asheville, NC
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Several Pi alumni were able to attend the spring conference of the Pharmacy Women for 

Purdue. This event planned by the steering committee is held to support and encourage 

professional and leadership development through networking opportunities with 

alumnae’. Thursday night was a dessert reception and speed networking with alumni 

and pharmacy students. Ann Zehner Angle, amongst other Pi alumni, stated were very 

impressed with the current Pi student pharmacists. They were knowledgeable and 

asked pertinent questions concerning their future as pharmacists. 

Friday morning began with registration and a buffet breakfast at the Spurgeon section 

of Mackey arena (BOILER UP!). After being welcomed by Yaman Kaakeh, EACH attendee 

introduced themselves, their year of graduation and employment.  This was a great way 

to start and many of us in attendance heard names of fellow Boilers we had not seen in 

a while. CE credits were provided for 2 of the sessions:  Gabriela Williams, PharmD, and 

the team of Will Gwin, RPh and Elizabeth Young, PharmD. Dr. Williams provided a lot 

of great information on Burnout in Pharmacists, including the use of humor in burnout 

prevention.  Mr. Gwin and Dr. Young spoke on veterinary pharmacy. Purdue is lucky to 

have one of the few veterinary teaching hospitals with a residency program, and Dr. 

Young gave a great presentation on animal medications. (Don’t give your dog Xylitol or 

your cat Tylenol!)

Alumni Updates

PHARMACY WOMEN 
FOR PURDUE

continue on the next page...

Jayne Binz McCliment, Pi 69 Purdue 72
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Other presentations focused on breast cancer and 

treatments by a cancer survivor and financial planning. 

Key points from these talks included:

• Automated breast ultrasound with 
3D mammography is the best

• Plan for retirement with your first paycheck

As the day ended, several KE’s joined for a picture. We 

missed Joanne Barrick, Winnie Landis, and the Pi girls 

for the picture. We apologize to any others we missed.

All in all a great day to reconnect with Pi alums, Pi 

students, and Boiler pharmacy women.  Hail Purdue!

Continued…

PHARMACY WOMEN 
FOR PURDUE

Alumni Chapters and KE 
Alumni at large, we want 
to feature you in The Bond! 

Alumni chapters, we want to highlight 

you in The Bond! Have you worked on a 

project with a local collegiate chapter? 

What events have you had lately?

We also want to highlight individual 

Alumni who hold leadership positions at 

pharmacy schools or within professional 

organizations, have received recognition 

or awards, or are doing amazing work 

advancing the profession of pharmacy. 

Feel free to suggest a friend or submit 

yourself for our next Alumni Spotlight!

Please submit all articles online via the  

Bond Submission Form found here 

ke.memberclicks.net/bond-submission-

form by December 1st to be included 

in the Spring 2019 issue of The Bond. 

Articles should be approximately 500 

words and include images with captions 

and members names if available. Alumni, 

look forward to hearing from you!

Pictured L to R: Ann Zehner Angle, Cinda Zehner O’Connor, Brenda Acker, Brenda Drake, Theresa Staublin, Jayne McCliment and Jane Hammock.

https://ke.memberclicks.net/bond-submission-form#/
https://ke.memberclicks.net/bond-submission-form#/
https://ke.memberclicks.net/bond-submission-form#/
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RECRUITMENT
BY NIKKINA HANKINS

Recruitment and membership create the structure for your chapter’s future. As the 

Grand Council Vice President of Membership Recruitment, I am your resource to help 

create a bonding membership recruitment experience. No matter if you schedule 

your membership process during the fall or spring semester, there are some great 

ideas and events that you can use to recruit members and create everlasting bonds. 

Recruitment should begin at the new student orientation. It is great to have some 

Kappa Epsilon (KE) brothers and sisters at these events. Depending on the dress code 

you can be subtle with your KE pin or you may be more noticeable with a KE shirt. 

Seeing members active and providing service to the school is the strongest way to 

make the chapter visible to impressionable students and it makes you visible from the 

first day forward. Some chapters have a Chapter Dress Up Day. One day each week or 

each month Kappa Epsilon sisters and brothers are dressed in their professional red, 

white, and black.

Most chapters have a membership director who schedules and organizes the 

recruitment events. As a former director, the best advice I can give you is “don’t do it 

alone.” Reach out to your chapter for assistance with organizing events; your previous 

membership director and most recent recruitment class can be great resources. If you 

have multiple events, ask each member to volunteer for at least one or two as this will 

help prevent burnout from not only you but also the other members. If your chapter 

does the Big Little experience, having current members involved with recruitment 

events helps to form bonds for the Big Little experience even before it officially starts.

Membership education begins the lifelong bond with Kappa Epsilon. The lessons and 

memories instilled in these moments will create each person’s love and lifelong bond 

with KE. Here are some of the unique traditions from chapters across the nation. Host 

a KE week with 2-5 events hosted by the chapter. Your week can have a theme similar 

to a spirit week at school. Send special personalized invitations to first year students 

and other eligible students to your interest meeting. It is a great way to attract those 

people who thought they were unnoticed or on the fence about going to an info 

session about KE. Host a pancake breakfast for the first year students before a big 

exam. Your chapter can even use this as a fundraiser for Ovarian and Breast Cancer 

Awareness months. Events like these expose the entire the entire pharmacy school 

to our philanthropy while filling up their stomachs with pancakes. Whenever you are 

planning your events, do not forget to include your advisor and KE faculty members. 

KE is a lifelong bond so why limit yourself to only your active chapter members? If you 

have any alumni nearby, also use them as a resource during your recruitment events. 

Many chapters invite alumni to their interest meetings and social events as well.

No matter what your chapter plans for recruitment and membership, keep in mind 

why you joined KE. It could have been for friendship, networking, the profession 

of pharmacy, or just looking for a place to call home. Using those memories as the 

motivation for your recruitment events will lead to a successful membership class 

with sisters and brothers that exude the morals of Kappa Epsilon. 
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HISTORY TIDBITS
BY METTA LOU HENDERSON (SIGMA) PAST GRAND PRESIDENT

Our Kappa Epsilon Bylaws (Article II Section 2(h)) defines an honorary member as an 

individual who has given distinguished service to the profession of pharmacy and/

or Kappa Epsilon Fraternity.  Section 3 (h) explains the procedure for the granting of 

honorary membership.  A collegiate or alumni chapter, after approving the candidate 

by a two-thirds vote of chapter members in good standing, present, and voting, then 

submits information about the individual to Grand Council for their vote.  The Grand 

Council vote must be unanimous and is reported back to the chapter who may then 

invite the candidate to membership.  An honorary member may affiliate with any 

collegiate or alumni chapter and does not pay national dues.  He or she cannot 

serve as a member of Grand Council, as a delegate to convention, or chair a national 

committee.  This category of honorary member became a part of our bylaws during 

the 1953-1955 bylaws revision.

Kappa Epsilon has five honorary members. Thelma Morris Coburn was recommended 

by Phi Chapter and initiated in 1958.  She was the Executive Secretary of the Alabama 

Pharmacy Association from 1938 to 1962 and possibly also served as Executive 

Secretary of the Alabama State Board of Pharmacy.  She was inducted in the Alabama 

Pharmacy Hall of Fame in 2016.  Dr. Mary Estelle Caldwell was recommended by 

Sigma Chapter and initiated in 1960.  Although she was not a pharmacist, she was a 

professor at The University of Arizona College of Pharmacy, after retiring as Chairman 

of the Department of Microbiology, and had accomplished many firsts for women in 

the health sciences. Ina Griffith Black was recommended by Alpha Beta Chapter and 

initiated in 1972.  She was a faculty member at the University of Oklahoma.  After 

serving as a community pharmacist, she served as a faculty member at Southwestern 

Oklahoma State University from 1961 until her retirement in 1972.  Mary Munson 

Runge was recommended by Alpha Nu Chapter and initiated in 1978.  She graduated 

from Xavier University prior to there being a KE chapter on that campus.  Mary was 

the first woman and first African-American to become president of the American 

Pharmacist Association (APhA).  Thelma Coburn, Mary Caldwell, Ina Black and Mary 

Runge are deceased. Marily Harper Rhudy was recommended by Grand Council and 

initiated in 1991.  She was a prominent community pharmacist and second woman 

president of APhA.  In 2004, she was the first woman Senior Vice President for Global 

Corporate Affairs at Wyeth Pharmaceuticals.  

Do you know someone who has given distinguished service to the profession of 

pharmacy and/ or KE? Don’t forget you or your chapters too can nominate eligible 

candidates!

Honorary Members of Kappa Epsilon
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Have you wanted to serve Kappa Epsilon on a national 

level? The slating process for Grand Council officers 

has begun and we are looking for passionate KE alumni 

to serve on Grand Council. Nominations should be 

submitted to the KE Members Website via the Grand 

Council Nomination Form by February 1, 2019.  Please 

contact Immediate Past President, Sara Snow, with any 

questions at kepastpresident@gmail.com. 

Call for 2019–2021 
Grand Council 
Nominations

The positions to be slated prior to the 2019 National 
Convention and voted upon during Convention are:

President-elect

Grand Secretary

Vice President of Collegiate Development

Vice President of Alumni Development

Vice President of Financial Development

The position of Vice President of Member Recruitment shall be nominated from 

the floor at the 2019 National Convention in Charleston, South Carolina.

While thinking about your potential place on the 2019-2021 Kappa Epsilon Grand 

Council, consider the perspectives from the following distinguished KE alumni 

regarding how their time on Grand Council contributed to further establishing 

their KE Bond and helped provide skills that have contributed to the success of 

their careers:

“KE has opened so many personal and professional doors for me since being 

inducted into the Omicron Chapter in 1982 at the Philadelphia College of 

Pharmacy and Science.  KE is a family well beyond my chapter of initiation. Like 

our own families do, KE provides a supportive structure to grow personally and 

professionally.  It provides a network of professional contacts and friendships with 

KEs in so many different pharmacy roles and settings. Since my first convention 

in Scottsdale, AZ in 1985 until today, I have developed long, lasting friendships 

with so many KEs from around the country. These friendships were built through 

collegiate visitations, committee work, and attendance at our biennial conventions.  

It is these friendships and KE adventures that motivate me to continue to serve my 

fraternity and to attend our National Conventions to spend time and bond with my 

KE family who have enriched my life in countless ways.”  

Lisa Braccini-Barletta, MBA, R.Ph.

Director of Pharmacy, Outpatient Services, 
Department of Pharmacy Services

Penn State Hershey Medical Center, Penn State 
Hershey Cancer Institute-T1103

KE GC Immediate Past President, 1997-1999

KE GC Grand President, 1995-1997

KE GC VP Collegiate Development, 1993-1995

KE GC VP Province, 1989-1993

continue on the next page...

PAG E  33
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“As Vice President of Collegiate Development, I learned a great deal about 

leadership. Specifically, I learned to communicate using various modalities and 

with various stakeholders. I learned to listen and not do all the talking. Through 

meetings with collegiates across campuses, faculty advisors, and university 

administrators, I was able to apply these skills to motivate, encourage, correct, 

and praise where necessary. I continue to use these skills daily in my practice, 

administrative roles, and teaching environments. In addition to communication, 

I learned to be a reflective leader. I take each interaction, particularly those 

that could be uncomfortable, and reflect on how the encounter went and 

how my behavior was portrayed. I have learned that others take their cue on 

behavior from me. If I am calm, yet firm to the task, others will be more willing 

to hear the message, which will lead to behavior change and mutual goals to get 

accomplished.”

Cameron C. Lindsey, PharmD, BC-ADM, CDE, BCACP

Director of Co-Curriculum, Professor of Pharmacy Practice & Administration 

University of Missouri-Kansas City

KE GC VP Collegiate Development 2001-2003

“As I began my pharmacy career, connections made through school and Kappa 

Epsilon served as the foundation of my professional network. Serving on KE 

Grand Council added a depth and strength to that network that would have taken 

decades to develop. In the era of social media, you can grow the numbers in your 

professional network with the click of a mouse. Ask yourself how many LinkedIn 

connections support you both professionally AND personally. Through my time as 

a leader in KE, I’ve developed a network of people who not only share a common 

professional connection, but who know when I need a boost personally as well.”

Petra Schultz, PharmD

Associate Health Officer

IBM Watson Health

KE GC Immediate Past President, 2005-2007

KE GC Grand President, 2003-2005

KE GC President-elect, 2001-2003

KE GC VP Collegiate Development, 1999-2001

KE GC VP Membership Recruitment, 1997-1999

Continued…

Call for 2019–2021 Grand 
Council Nominations
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I can remember the moment I wanted to be a pharmacist. I was working at a small, suburban hospital and I recall 

being on rounds with a team that included a doctor, pharmacist, nurse, dietician, and a respiratory therapist. 

The doctor asked for input on medications and the pharmacist confidently offered his recommendations. I was 

impressed with how much he knew about medicine. I knew from that very moment that I wanted to make an 

impact like that pharmacist. I started to research undergraduate requirements, applied to pharmacy schools, and 

here I am, a fourth year student pharmacist on rotation on rotation looking forward to graduation.

As I reflect back on the past three years of pharmacy school, I can genuinely say that I have enjoyed my pharmacy 

school experience. Every experience (good and bad) has made me a better, wiser, and stronger person. I have 

acquired leaderships skills through various organizations, maintained high scholastic academic achievement, 

and have also made everlasting friendships among classmates and Kappa Epsilon (KE).

I am truly honored to be the recipient of the Linda T. Rogers Award. The award will go towards taking my NAPLEX 

and MPJE as I know these exams are associated with a lot of fees. I also want to add that not only will the 

award help me financially, but it is also a great opportunity to expose KE values and more importantly, spreading 

awareness bout breast cancer in honor of Linda Rogers. Our chapter, Beta Xi, is excited about this recognition.

Awards Announcement  
2018 Linda T. Rogers Award Winner

A N H  T R A N

PharmD Candidate 2019
Chicago State University - College of Pharmacy
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MY GIFT TO THE FRATERNITY IS $ _______________  

MY GIFT TO THE FOUNDATION IS $_________________  

Gifts to the Foundation are tax-deductible.

Please make checks payable to: Kappa Epsilon Fraternity and/or  
Kappa Epsilon Foundation. Or, pay by credit card.

MASTERCARD/VISA #: ________________________________________________ EXP: ____________

NAME: ____________________________________________________________________________________

STREET, CITY, STATE, ZIP: _______________________________________________________________

Send form to: Kappa Epsilon, 121 W State Street Geneva IL 60134 

You may also GIVE via PayPal at www.kappaepsilon.org

In a continuing effort to provide financial stability and perpetual 

support for Kappa Epsilon Fraternity and the Kappa Epsilon 

Foundation, please consider making a donation to one or both 

of these entities. Let us speak with one voice, in strategy and 

purpose, and share our resources to promote the future of 

Kappa Epsilon.

KE/MERCK VANGUARD LEADERSHIP AWARD
Awarded to an exemplary alumni who has contributed 
both professionally and within their community. 
Nominations due October 15th annually.

CAREER ACHIEVEMENT AWARD 
Active alumnus member noted for their 
professional accomplishments. Nominations 
due October 15th annually. 

LINDA RODGERS MEMORIAL AWARD
Honors a KE member who exemplifies Linda’s 
characteristics of leadership, dedication, diplomacy, 
friendship, and  inspiration to others.  $200 award. 
Nominations due May 15th in odd years (Alumni)   
Nominations due May 15th in even years (Collegiate)

ZADA COOPER SCHOLARSHIPS
Recognizes superior achievement and is 
presented annually to active collegiate 
members. $750 scholarship awarded. 
Applications due November 15th annually.

KE/AFPE NELLIE WAKEMAN FELLOWSHIP
Monetary award used to encourage members 
to pursue an advanced degree in a college of 
pharmacy graduate program. $7500 award. 
Applications due February 1st annually.

FOUNDATION GRANTS
Provides members and chapters with incentive 
money for innovative educational projects in the 
profession of pharmacy. May apply anytime!

GIVE OR DONATE
TO KAPPA EPSILON

Nominate your colleagues 
for these prestigious awards.

Awards &
Scholarships

https://www.paypal.com/webapps/shoppingcart?xclick_params=&flowlogging_id=33bedf714784e&mfid=1480989513471_a635e6265a400
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kappaepsilon.org

CONNECT 
WITH 
KAPPA 
EPSILON

On TWITTER
On Twitter @KEGrandCouncil

On INSTAGRAM
On Instagram @KEGrandCouncil

On EMAIL
On Email: KE@affinity-strategies.com

ON LINKEDIN
On LinkedIn: Kappa Epsilon Professional 
  Pharmacy Fraternity

On FACEBOOK

On Facebook Kappa Epsilon Fraternity, Inc

http://www.kappaepsilon.org
https://twitter.com/kegrandcouncil
https://www.instagram.com/kegrandcouncil/
mailto:ke%40affinity-strategies.com?subject=
https://www.linkedin.com/company/kappa-epsilon-fraternity-inc
https://www.linkedin.com/company/kappa-epsilon-fraternity-inc
https://www.facebook.com/groups/23148774931/


The Bond is an official publication of Kappa Epsilon Fraternity, Inc. The 

magazine is published two times annually. Articles and pictures should 

be sent to the KE Executive Office, c/o Affinity Strategies, 121 W. State 

Street, Geneva, IL 60134, or to KE@affinity-strategies.com. 
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